

Office of the Mayor

METROPOLITAN DADE COUNTY-FLORIDA

METRO-DADE CENTER

III N. W. FIRST STREET — SUITE 230

MIAMI, FLORIDA 33128

Telephone (305) 375-5305

November 1, 1989

Mr. Elmore Kerkela Vice President Arch Creek Trust 1855 N.E. 135 Street North Miami, FL 33181

Dear Mr. Kerkela:

Thank you for your letter dated October 25, 1989, concerning a possible sewer or other nutrients leak into the Arch Creek.

By copy of this letter, I am forwarding your correspondence to the County Manager's office with the request that he instruct his staff to investigate this matter and report their findings to me as soon as possible.

I hope to be back in touch with you very soon. In the meantime, I wish to thank you for bringing this matter to my attention.

Sincerely,

Stephen P. Clark

SPC: fgm

cc: Joaquin Aviñó, County Manager w/Enc.